
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

MAY 16, 2017
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

John Welsch, Fire Chief
     
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
    Captain, Rick Maggard   

Firefighter, Dominic Garcia

Firefighter, Kris Jordan

    Firefighter, Caleb Garcia



Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman

3. Administrative Remarks:
No Administrative Remarks.
4. Approval of Minutes: April 18, 2017
Minutes approved as presented.
5. Correspondence: 
No correspondence presented. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Welsch stated that most all non-operational accounts are done being spent. He said that the Resource Management account was over spent because of having to send two guys back to Ohio to get and bring back the new ambulance. Office Manager Mohler explained to the board that because of certain HR and Payroll categories being calculated incorrectly those accounts have been over spent this year. She stated that changes have been made to correct those mistakes in the upcoming year. Chief Welsch said that we are about 94% in income. He said that we should see a little more FDAT and that our tax revenue might have a little bit still trickle in. Chief Welsch said the HR and Payroll accounts will be over spent but that the overall budget will be under spent by the end of the fiscal year leaving us with some carry over. 
7. Office Managers Report 
Office Manager Mohler stated that she contacted Highlands Fire about an unpaid invoice of $6281.80 which was invoice months before. Highlands explained that they did not receive the invoice from Mrs. Ball and asked her to send it over to them and they would get a check cut in the next few weeks.

8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
No exceptional responses to report on. Chief Welsch stated that the year has been a bit slow but things will pick up soon. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Welsch reported that there are a couple bills sitting on the Governor’s desk for the expansion of the Cancer and Cardiac Bills for Firefighters. The House and Senate both passed them and they are hoping the Governor does not veto them. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Welsch said that all three sites are up and running for our radio tower equipment but that as prior discussed we may be moving the tower equipment from the Mormon Mountain Tower Site to the Guardian Tower Site in town. 
He also said that the new ambulance is in service and the guys are really happy with it as it has an updated suspension package which makes a big difference when riding off road and for anyone being transported in the back. He stated that they are hoping to be able to add a new suspension system into the second out ambulance in the next upcoming fiscal year. 
Chief Welsch stated that the old ambulance that had been taken out of service has not yet been placed for sale as he had Firefighter Daulton list it as available for any Wildland assignments which would bring in quite a bit of money. After the Wildland season they will reevaluate if we should sell it or keep it for future Wildland assignments. 
9. PSPRS Rate Changes / Hall & Parker Case:
Chief Welsch reported that the Hall Case states retirees were not paid enough due to new calculations for cost of living adjustment (COLA), which the Courts found unconstitutional to change, and it is now the Departments duty to repay the underpayment. The Parker Case states all members hired prior to July 20, 2011 should not have had their employee contribution rates raised because it was unconstitutional. He explained that those employees were lowered back down to 7.65% in April and we are waiting to find out the amounts each employee is due back for those years of over payment. It looks like PSPRS will be asking the Employers to front each amount due back to the employee and then the employer can take a credit each pay period of what they owe for current employees until the credit is all used or they can decide to continue paying as normal and use that money to offset the unfunded liability. No decision will be made until the Court has ruled how repayment should happen. Office Manager Mohler explained that in years back the Arizona State Retirement System (ASRS) had a similar situation and asked Employers to front the money but the Court ruled against that method and ASRS was required to pay back the Employees.
10. DISCUSSION: 2017-2018 Budget:
Chief Welsch discussed how the revenue, expenditures and carryover was done for this new fiscal year budget. Office Manager Mohler explained that in the past Reserve Firefighters had been placed into the wrong Industrial Coverage category and Community Volunteers were not properly calculated either. She explained that our total estimated bill due to CopperPoint for Workers Compensation coverage for the upcoming year would be around $70,000 dollars with the appropriate corrections. She then explained that she had a different company, 7710, come out and do an evaluation and she had received the quote that morning. The new quote from 7710 was almost $14,000 dollars lower than CopperPoint so she said that the Department would be changing companies. 

Chief Welsch stated that we are trying to shop around for different things to make sure we are getting the best offers and spending the tax payer’s money wisely. 

Office Manager Mohler also made a correction to line item # 3510.1 which is used to pay for our copier maintenance, copies and toner. She stated that the $200 dollars listed should actually be $1700 which was $300 more than last year because she is working with Arizona Office Technologies to get a leased machine. She explained that the current machine is old and the parts are out of date which would end up costing us more to fix it than it was worth. She stated that leasing a new machine was a good idea because the maintenance of the machine and any parts that needed to be replaced would be easy to get and included in our current package price. She stated that the only thing that would make the price go up or down would be if we printed more or less black and white or colored copies than our monthly average.  
Chief Welsch pointed out that we have a total of $20,000 set aside for the Hall Case payback and another $124,000 set aside for the Parker Case payback. He said that we may not have to pay those monies back this year but he did not want to be caught off guard when we do get ordered to pay back those funds. 

Chief Welsch stated that we have not heard anything about the AFG grant that we submitted for new SCBA’s. He said that the committee has been awarding those grants for the past month. There was discussion about whether we could afford to add some reserve for subsequent years monies aside to replace those SCBA’s if the grant does not come through, but Chief Welsch stated that we cannot put the full amount in the current budget without making the millage rate go over our allowed 3.50. He said he can put in what he could fit in to set some aside without raising our millage rate over the allowed amount and then the only option would be to finance the rest of the total that would be due. There was no decision on what to do about the SCBA’s so Chief Welsch asked the Board to think about what they feel is right and in the mean time he will add what he can to the budget for SCBA’s and at the next meeting if we do not have a majority consensus to keep those funds in and raise the millage rate to the max allowed he will take it out.  

Chief Welsch stated that Verde Valley has said that we are no longer allowed to use their training facility for the guys to get some fire training in. He said that we can use the Flagstaff facility but they charge a fee of $2000 a day, not including any overtime fees for Flagstaff employees while we use it. He said that this could end up costing us around $9000 to get all three shifts some time to train. He is looking into purchasing a piece of land somewhere in the park area where we might be able to set up our own training location. Chief Welsch stated that other departments are using shipping containers to stack up and use for these trainings. He said in the long run it would be cheaper to have our own training facility than to have to rent the time and space somewhere else. 

11. Call to the Public:
Bob Timberman told the Board that he would like to thank the PPOA for their donation to purchase new rose bushes to replace the ones in the Memorial Garden that were cut. He said a big thanks to all of the Firefighters and Chief who helped in the garden and with the basketball court cleanup and also to the Auxiliary members who made a donation as well. Member Barnes stated that she will make a donation to the PPOA to purchase the last three rose bushes that Bob was searching for. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:53 P.M.

Next Meeting:
June 20, 2017 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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